DEPARTMENT OF
PUBLIC WORKS

ENGINEERING DIVISION

70 TAPLEY STREET
SPRINGFIELD, MA 01104

413-787-6210 413-787-6029 FAX

CITY OF SPRINGFIELD
MASSACHUSETTS

July 1, 2016

Mr. Timothy J. Williams, P.E.
Allen & Major Associates, Inc.
100 Commerce Way

P.O. Box 2118

Woburn, MA 01888-0118

Re: Conceptual Parking Lot Plan
MGM Grand - Springfield
Springfield, MA

Dear Mr. Williams,
The Department of Public Works is in receipt of your submission of the Temporary

Parking Plans for the MGM Casino Project in Springfield. The following document has
been reviewed:

e Drainage excerpt from sheet set titled Conceptual Parking Plan, dated April 27,
2016.

The Department of Public Works has reviewed your submission and has the following
comments:

e General

1. No drainage is shown in lot with the existing driveway. The plans must be
updated to show any possible drainage that may exist and how it will be
utilized as part of this project. ‘

2. No drainage is proposed on the proposed gravel parking lot. Some form of
minimal leeching drainage should be added to this lot

3. The driveway for the gravel lot is labeled but not depicted. This should be
added to the plan.



4. Anti-tracking measures should be utilized on the gravel parking lot in front of
the driveway.

5. The print is not full size, to scale, or stamped. A plan accommodating these
must be submitted.

At this time the site plan conceptual plan for the temporary parking plan is conditionally
approved for construction as submitted provided that the provisions in this letter are met and
a copy of the plan is submitted to the Springfield DPW. Additional review of future plans
and further revisions yet to be submitted are anticipated as well.

Connor M. Knightly, E.I.T.
Civil Engineer
Department of Public Works

cc C. Cignoli,
M. Sokop

Et al.



